
 

Minutes 
University of Southern Indiana 

Administrative Senate 
Wednesday, July 3, 2019 

3 p.m. UC 2205 
 
CALL TO ORDER: The meeting was called to order at 3:02 p.m. 
 
ROLL CALL 

PRESENT: Caylin Blockley, Chair; Britney Orth, Vice Chair; Brandi Hess, Secretary/Treasurer; 
Jennifer Garrison; Ashley Evearitt; Nick Bebout; 



 

Orth discussed the standing committee assignments so far. Let her know if there’s any changes or 
additions: 
Employee Relations and Benefits 

Chair Sarah Adams 
Vice Chair Juzar Ahmed 

Professional Development 
Chair Jenny Garrison 
Vice Chair VACANT 

Nominations and Elections 
Chair Ingrid Lindy 
Vice Chair VACANT 

Employee Outreach 
Chair Stacy Draper 
Vice Chair VACANT 

Employee Events 
Chair Rustin Howard 
Vice Chair Steven Stump 

 
Orth asked if the chairs could keep her updated on any vice chair and/or members’ names additions 
rolling forward so that the rosters and website can be updated. If the chairs needed assistance with 
finding a vice chair or members, please let the Vice Chair know. 
 
If Administrative Senate senators or members at large are still looking for a committee to serve on as a 



 

REPORTS FROM STANDING COMMITTEES 
Employee Benefits – Sarah Adams, Chair / Juzar Ahmed, Vice Chair 
The ERB committee did not meet in June 2019 but is working on scheduling a meeting for July. Juzar 
Ahmed has been added as Vice Chair, and the committee intends to keep the Sick Leave Bank/Pool, 
Extended Tuition Discount, and Rule of 85 Retirement subcommittees open.   
 
Employee Events – Ruston Howard, Chair / Steven Stump, Vice Chair 
The Events Committee had a meeting on July 3, at 10:00 AM.  

• Charge to move the Bike Lockers was discussed. 
o The initial request was to move them to the Broadway Recreational Complex. The 

committee feels like this would be even a further distance than Lot K. The committee 
discussed some other location options that may be more convenient such as next to 
Rice Library in the side parking lot, next to the RFC, or in the shaded area by the CLC.  

o I have reached out to Public Safety who controls the lockers to get some history on the 
lockers and why they were placed in Lot K to begin with, along with what steps would 
need to be taken to move the lockers. Sam Preston said that he would get some logistics 
and get back to me next week.  

o Steven Stump is reaching out to Robert Threet – person who submitted the action – to 
get more information on why he wanted them moved to Broadway and how he utilizes 
them.  
 

• Ice Cream Social was also discussed.  
o 



 

Garrison reported she is looking for a Vice Chair and plan to meet in late July. 
 
Liaisons – Kat Draughon / Steve Bridges  
Draughon reported the Fall Meeting will include all employees on Tuesday, August 13 at the Screaming 
Eagles Arena. More details coming, but a save the date was sent earlier this week. 
 
Unfinished Business 
Blockley reported that Lindy discovered there is not clear procedural instruction on what should happen 
if the Administrative Senate Chair resigns / leaves the University, especially at the beginning of the term 
– 


